Контрольно-оценочные средства для проведения текущего контроля

по БОД.04 Иностранный язык (1 курс, 2 семестр 2024-2025 уч. г.)

Текущий контроль №1 (40 минут)

Форма контроля: Контрольная работа (Информационно-аналитический)

Описательная часть: Письменная контрольная работа

Задание №1 (15 минут)

Употребите один из случаев выражения будущего времени в предложениях. Объясните свой выбор.

A. will — действия в будущем, которые мы не можем изменить; констатация фактов; ожидание, надежда; спонтанное решение.

B. Present Simple — расписание (поездов, самолетов, автобусов, уроков, лекций, фильмов, и т.п.);

C. Present Continuous — запланированное действие в ближайшем будущем: личная договоренность с людьми.

- 1. We (have) a party next Saturday. Would you like to come?
- 2. I (not/go) away for my holidays next month because I haven't got enough money.
- 3. The concert (start) at 7.30 in the evening.
- 4. George, is it true that you (get married) next week?
- 5. The art exhibition (open) on 3 May and (finish) on 15 July.
- 6. What time ... the next train (leave)?
- 7. Ann, we ... (go) to town, ... you (join) us?
- 8. I (have) lunch with some businessmen next Wednesday.
- 9. My Uncle John from America (visit) us soon.
- 10. The examinations (take place) next month as announced.

| Оценка | Показатели оценки |
|--------|---|
| 5 | Верно сделаны 9-10 предложений, пояснение соответствует грамматической конструкции. |
| 4 | Верно сделаны 7-8 предложений, пояснение соответствует грамматической конструкции. |
| 3 | Верно сделаны 5-6 предложений, пояснение соответствует грамматической конструкции. |

Задание №2 (10 минут)

Задайте вопросы к предложению и ответьте на них. Используйте образец.

Образец:

1. There is a good programme on TV tonight.

— *Is there a good programme on TV tonight?* — *Yes, there is.*

2. There aren't any theatres in my town.

- Are there any theatres in your town? No, there are not/there aren't.
- 1. There is a tree in the window.
- 2. There is a book on the shelf.
- 3. There are several pictures on the walls.
- 3. There are many chairs in the classroom.
- 4. There isn't a book on the desk.
- 5. There is a library at the corner.
- 6. There are many computers in the classroom.
- 7. There isn't a student in the room.
- 8. There aren't any papers on the printer.
- 9. There are a lot of students at the stadium.
- 10. There are some interesting lectures.

| Оценка | Показатели оценки |
|--------|---------------------------------|
| 5 | Верно составлены 9-10 вопросов. |
| 4 | Верно составлены 7-8 вопросов. |
| 3 | Верно составлены 5-6 вопросов. |

Задание №3 (15 минут)

Дайте развернутый ответ на вопрос, используя лексику, изученную на занятиях по теме "Здоровый образ жизни":

- 1. Why do people care about healthy way of life nowadays?
- 2. How does our health depend on our lifestyle?
- 3. What can people do to stay healthy? What do you personally do?
- 4. Is sport a hobby or a part of your everyday life?
- 5. Is sport popular in your family? Do your parents do sports regularly?
- 6. Why is it important to exercise every day?
- 7. What bad habits do you know? Why are they dangerous?

| Оценка | Показатели оценки |
|--------|---|
| 5 | Даны ответы на 7 вопросов, допущены 0-1 ошибок. |
| 4 | Даны ответы на 6-7 вопросов, допущены 2-3 ошибки. |
| 3 | Даны ответы на 4-5 вопросов, допущены 3-4 ошибки. |

Текущий контроль №2 (40 минут)

Форма контроля: Контрольная работа (Опрос)

Описательная часть: Письменная контрольная работа.

Задание №1 (15 минут)

Прослушайте/прочитайте текст.

Hi again... As you already know, I am a first-year student of the college.

Now, let me describe my usual working day. My classes begin at nine o'clock. So on weekdays I have to get up at half past seven. My alarm clock usually wakes me up and my working day begins. I turn on the radio, do my morning exercise, take a shower and brush my teeth. After that I get dressed and comb my hair. Then I have breakfast. I love to listen to the latest news on the radio while I am eating.

I leave the house at ten minutes past eight and walk to the nearest bus stop. I live rather far from the college and it usually takes me about a quarter of an hour to get there by bus. Sometimes when the weather is fine and I have enough time I walk to the college.

As a rule we have 6 or 8 lessons a day. We have different subjects. Usually I don't miss my classes because I want to pass my examinations successfully. But sometimes I do, especially when the weather is fine.

At twelve o'clock we have a big interval for lunch. That's my favourite time. That is the time to share the latest news with my friends. I prefer not to go to the canteen and we often have lunch in a small cafe not too far from the college. At one o'clock we have to be back to our classes. During the working day we also have several short intervals that last for ten minutes.

From time to time I have to stay at the college till late in the evening because I go to the library to get ready for my practical classes or to write a report. As a rule I have no free time on weekdays. So, by the end of the week I get very tired.

I come home at about 7 o'clock in the evening. My parents are already at home. We have supper together. After supper we wash dishes, drink coffee or tea and watch TV. I prefer old comedies and serials or films about travelling. Sometimes I go for a walk in the park or visit my friends.

At about eleven at night I go to bed. I like to read something before going to bed or to listen to some music. Sometimes I fall asleep while I am reading.

| Опишите свой обычный день (с опорой на следующие вопросы): | |
|--|--|
| 1. Do you get up early? | |
| 2. Is it easy for you to get up early? | |
| 3. Do you wake up yourself or does your alarm clock wake you up? | |
| 4. Do you do your morning exercises? | |
| 5. What do you prefer: a hot or a cold shower in the | |

| 6. Some people look through newspapers or listen to the latest news on the radio while having breakfast. What about you? 7. When do you usually leave your house? 8. How long does it take you to get to your college? 9. Do you go to the college by bus/trolley-bus or walk? 10. How many lessons do you usually have every day? 11. Where do you usually have lunch? 12. What time do you come home? 13. How long does it take you to do your homework? 14. How do you usually spend your evenings? 15. Do you have much free time on weekdays? 16. What time do you usually go to bed? | morning? | |
|--|--|--|
| 8. How long does it take you to get to your college? 9. Do you go to the college by bus/trolley-bus or walk? 10. How many lessons do you usually have every day? 11. Where do you usually have lunch? 12. What time do you come home? 13. How long does it take you to do your homework? 14. How do you usually spend your evenings? 15. Do you have much free time on weekdays? | to the latest news on the radio while having | |
| 9. Do you go to the college by bus/trolley-bus or walk? 10. How many lessons do you usually have every day? 11. Where do you usually have lunch? 12. What time do you come home? 13. How long does it take you to do your homework? 14. How do you usually spend your evenings? 15. Do you have much free time on weekdays? | 7. When do you usually leave your house? | |
| walk? 10. How many lessons do you usually have every day? 11. Where do you usually have lunch? 12. What time do you come home? 13. How long does it take you to do your homework? 14. How do you usually spend your evenings? 15. Do you have much free time on weekdays? | 8. How long does it take you to get to your college? | |
| day? 11. Where do you usually have lunch? 12. What time do you come home? 13. How long does it take you to do your homework? 14. How do you usually spend your evenings? 15. Do you have much free time on weekdays? | | |
| 12. What time do you come home? 13. How long does it take you to do your homework? 14. How do you usually spend your evenings? 15. Do you have much free time on weekdays? | | |
| 13. How long does it take you to do your homework? 14. How do you usually spend your evenings? 15. Do you have much free time on weekdays? | 11. Where do you usually have lunch? | |
| homework? 14. How do you usually spend your evenings? 15. Do you have much free time on weekdays? | 12. What time do you come home? | |
| 15. Do you have much free time on weekdays? | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | |
| | 14. How do you usually spend your evenings? | |
| 16. What time do you usually go to bed? | 15. Do you have much free time on weekdays? | |
| : ; ; ; | 16. What time do you usually go to bed? | |

| Оценка | Показатели оценки |
|--------|--|
| 5 | Описание составлено логично, последовательно. Допущено 0-2 ошибки. |
| 4 | Описание составлено логично, последовательно. Допущено3-5 ошибок. |
| 3 | Описание составлено логично, присутствует нарушение последовательности. Допущено 5-7 ошибок. |

Задание №2 (10 минут)

Раскройте скобки, используйте в предложении Will или be going to:

- will спонтанное решение, принятое в данный момент;
- be going to запланированное действие в ближайшем будущем: намерение, план.

| 1. I'm ill. I(call) the doctor. |
|---|
| 2. — Tim has broken his leg and stays at home. — Sorry to hear that. I(visit) him tomorrow. |
| 3. It's Julia's birthday today. She's bought much food. She (cook) a lot. |
| 4. — My bags are terribly heavy today. — Really? I(give) you a lift. |
| 5. — Do you know Kate's phone number? — I've bad memory for phone numbers, but I (look) |
| for it in my notebook. |
| 6. My uncle has bought bricks. He (build) a house in the country. |
| 7. — Has he decided how to spend the money? — Yes, he (buy) a car. |
| 8. — Haven't you taken my key? I can't find it. — Just a minute. I (look) for it. |
| 9. — Jack didn't pass his exam yesterday. — Oh, whathe(do)? |
| |

10. — There is somebody at the door. — I _____ (open).

| Оценка | Показатели оценки |
|--------|--|
| 5 | Верно составлены 9-10 предложений из 10. |
| 4 | Верно составлены 7-8 предложений из 10. |
| 3 | Верно составлены 6-7 предложений из 10. |

Задание №3 (15 минут)

Употребите один из случаев выражения будущего времени в предложениях. Объясните свой выбор.

A. will — действия в будущем, которые мы не можем изменить; констатация фактов; ожидание, надежда; спонтанное решение.

- **B. Present Simple** расписание (поездов, самолетов, автобусов, уроков, лекций, фильмов, и т.п.);
- C. Present Continuous запланированное действие в ближайшем будущем: личная договоренность с людьми.
- 1. We (have) a party next Saturday. Would you like to come?
- 2. I (not/go) away for my holidays next month because I haven't got enough money.
- 3. The concert (start) at 7.30 in the evening.
- 4. George, is it true that you (get married) next week?
- 5. The art exhibition (open) on 3 May and (finish) on 15 July.
- 6. What time ... the next train (leave)?
- 7. Ann, we ... (go) to town, ... you (join) us?
- 8. I (have) lunch with some businessmen next Wednesday.
- 9. My Uncle John from America (visit) us soon.

10. The examinations (take place) next month as announced.

| Оценка | Показатели оценки |
|--------|---|
| 5 | Верно составлены 9-10 предложений из 10 |
| 4 | Верно составлены 7-8 предложений из 10 |
| 3 | Верно составлены 5-6 предложений из 10. |

Текущий контроль №3 (40 минут)

Форма контроля: Контрольная работа (Информационно-аналитический)

Описательная часть: Письменная контрольная работа.

Задание №1 (8 минут)

Напишите, что вы сделали.

Образец:

Now the room is beautiful. (Теперь комната красивая.) — I have cleaned the room. (Я убрался в комнате) .

- 1. Now the work is done.
- 2. Now dinner is ready.
- 3. Now the door is locked.
- 4. Now the story is told.
- 5. Now the song is sung.

| | 8 8 | |
|--------|---------------------------------|--|
| Оценка | Показатели оценки | |
| 5 | Верно составлено 5 предложений. | |
| 4 | Верно составлено 4 предложения. | |
| 3 | Верно составлены 3 предложения. | |

Задание №2 (10 минут)

Раскройте скобки, чтобы получить Present Perfect или Past Simple.

- 1. I ... (do) this exercise before.
- 2. I ... (do) this exercise two minutes ago.
- 3. We ... (go) to school since the first form. .
- 4. We ... (go) to school yesterday.
- 5. You ... (see) a horse last week.
- 6. You ... (never/ see) a horse.
- 7. He ... (just/say) that.
- 8. He ... (say) that a minute ago.
- 9. They ... (already/ have) breakfast.
- 10. They ... (have) breakfast at 2 o'clock.

| Оценка | Показатели оценки |
|--------|----------------------|
| 5 | Допущены 0-2 ошибки. |
| 4 | Допущены 3-4 ошибки. |
| 3 | Допущены 5-6 ошибок. |

Задание №3 (15 минут)

Перепишите предложения, используя Present Perfect или Past Simple. ПРИМЕР: I am writing a letter to my cousin, (already, yesterday).

• I have already written a letter to my cousin.

I wrote a letter to my cousin yesterday.

- 1. Mother is bringing our tea. (a few minutes ago; not yet)
- 2. The bell is ringing. (just; some minutes ago)
- 3. He is going to London in a few days. (already; last week)
- 4. The boys are playing football in the yard now. (yesterday; many times)
- 5. Anna is reading a new novel by Chekhov. (this month; last year)
- 6. The students are cleaning their classrooms. (already; last Saturday)

- 7. The teacher is explaining a new rule. (just, at the last lesson)
- 8. Ann is doing the flat. (just; on Friday)
- 9. They are discussing this plan again. (many times; a few days ago)
- 10. Granny is making a birthday cake. (just; yesterday)
- 11. The birds are flying to the South. (already; at the end of August)
- 12. The train is arriving at the station. (just; an hour ago)
- 13. Who is your friend speaking to? (yesterday, just)
- 14. We are writing out the words from the text. (already, at the last lesson)

| Оценка | Показатели оценки |
|--------|-------------------------------------|
| 5 | Верно составлены 12-14 предложений. |
| 4 | Верно составлены 10-11 предложений. |
| 3 | Верно составлены 6-9 предложений. |

Задание №4 (7 минут)

Заполните пропуски подходящими по смыслу словами. Каждое слово может быть использовано только один раз: miss, ferry, compartments, accommodation, take off.

| 1. The pilot has just announced that | we are going to | in ten minutes. |
|---|--------------------|-----------------|
| 2. A travel agency arrange | and book tickets. | |
| 3. If you don't hurry up, we are goin | ng to our t | rain. |
| 4. You can go by from 1 | England to France. | |
| 5. Different sections of a train are ca | alled . | |

6. If you are late for a flight, the plane will without you

| Оценка | Показатели оценки | |
|--------|--|--|
| 5 | Верно составлены 6 предложений из 6. | |
| 4 | Верно составлены 5 предложений из 6. | |
| 3 | Верно составлены 3-4 предложения из 6. | |

Текущий контроль №4 (40 минут)

Форма контроля: Контрольная работа (Информационно-аналитический)

Описательная часть: Письменная контрольная работа.

Задание №1 (15 минут)

Прочитайте текст. Переведите. Ответьте на вопросы:

We are the caretakers of the earth. We know that polluted air, water and land are harmful to plants, animals and people. In Russia there a lot of regions which are severely polluted. It is plants that pollute our atmosphere with tons of harmful substances. These are very dangerous wastes. They go into the air and are carried by winds for great distances.

60% of the air pollution is caused by different means of transport: cars, trucks, buses.

Then we must remember that when we use aerosol sprays, we destroy the ozone layer which protects the Earth from the dangerous ultraviolet rays of the sun.

Вопросы:

- 1. What kinds of pollution can you name?
- 2. What is the main source of air pollution?
- 3. What do you know about the ozone layer?

| Оценка | Показатели оценки |
|--------|--|
| 5 | Логика текста при переводе не потеряна. Ответы даны на 3 вопросы. |
| 4 | Логика текста при переводе не имеет значительных отклонений. Ответы даны на 3 вопроса. |
| 3 | Логика текста при переводе не имеет значительных отклонений. Ответы даны на 1-2 вопроса. |

Задание №2 (10 минут)

Раскройте скобки, выберите подходящий вариант причастия:

Nessie.

Have you ever heard of the Loch Ness Monster? Many people believe that there is a huge animal (living/lived) in Loch Ness in Scotland.

The animal is about 50 metres long (including/included) its tail. Nobody knows anything about its (eating/eaten) habits. There are some photos of the animal (taking/taken) by different people (visiting/visited) the lake, but nobody can prove that they are real.

This animal (giving/given) the nickname Nessie has been one of the greatest tourists attractions to the area for years. Expeditions (sent/sending) to Scotland tried very hard to find and catch Nessie. And so did individuals (looking/looked) for the animal. But there has been no result yet.

Nessie is still a great mystery. Very few things (**knowing/known**) about Nessie are: it has a long and thin neck like a giraffe's, its head is quite small and looks like a horse's, its colour is dark yellow and its habitat is the deepest and the coldest part of the lake.

| Оценка | Показатели оценки |
|--------|----------------------|
| 5 | Допущены 0-1 ошибка. |
| 4 | Допущены 2-3 ошибки. |
| 3 | Допущены 4-5 ошибок. |

Задание №3 (15 минут)

Соотнесите слова с их значениями:

1. An earthquake 5. A flood

| 2. A hurricane 6. A drought |
|---|
| 3. A tornado 7. An avalanche |
| 4. A volcano 8. A tsunami |
| |
| a) is a large amount of water which covers a place that is usually dry land |
| b) is a sudden shaking of the ground |
| c) is a very violent wind or storm |
| d) is a very violent wind in the form of a funnel of air that spins at great speed |
| e) is a mountain with a hole called a crater in the top. Sometimes lava and gases are thrown from the crater. |
| f) is a long period of dry weather when there is not enough water. |

h) ___ is a heavy fall of snow and ice coming down a mountain

g) ___ is a large amount of sea water, moving towards the coast

| Оценка | Показатели оценки |
|--------|---------------------------------------|
| 5 | Верно выполнено 7-8 из 8 предложений. |
| 4 | Верно выполнено 5-6 из 8 предложений. |
| 3 | Верно выполнено 4 из 8 предложений. |

Текущий контроль №5 (40 минут)

Форма контроля: Контрольная работа (Опрос)

Описательная часть: Письменная контрольная работа

Задание №1 (20 минут)

Составить монологическое высказывание по одной из тем (12-15 фраз):

"Распорядок дня студента техникума". Числительные.

"Типы учебных заведений. Наш техникум".

"Взаимоотношения сверстников. Проблемы и решения".

"Мое любимое времяпровождение".

«Проблемы на отдыхе».

[&]quot;Технические новинки"

| Оценка | Показатели оценки |
|--------|---|
| 5 | Коммуникативная задача выполнена полностью – содержание полно, точно и развернуто отражает все аспекты, указанные в задании (12–15 фраз) |
| 4 | Коммуникативная задача выполнена в основном: 1 аспект не раскрыт (остальные раскрыты полно) ИЛИ 1–2 аспекта раскрыты неполно/неточно (12–15 фраз) Используемый словарный запас, грамматические структуры, фонетическое оформление высказывания соответствуют поставленной задаче (допускается не более 3 негрубых лексико- грамматических ошибок И/ИЛИ не более 3 негрубых фонетических ошибок) |
| 3 | Коммуникативная задача выполнена не полностью: 1 аспект не раскрыт и 1 раскрыт неполно/неточно ИЛИ 3 аспекта раскрыты неполно/неточно (10–11 фраз) Используемый словарный запас, грамматические структуры, фонетическое оформление высказывания в основном соответствуют поставленной задаче (допускается не более 4–5 лексико-грамматических (из них не более 2 грубых) И/ИЛИ не более 4–5 фонетических ошибок (из них не более 2 грубых)) |

Задание №2 (10 минут)

| lрочитайте текст | | |
|------------------|--|--|
| | | |
| | | |
| | | |

Example:

0 A) was B) had C) did D) has Answer: 0 A

The Skywalk

| The Grand Canyon in the United States (0) created by the River Colorado. People visit the Grand Canyon |
|--|
| Park to go walking and running but (1) to look at the view. It is a wonderful view made (2) better |
| by the Skywalk. The distance (3)the Skywalk to the bottom of the Grand Canyon is 1219 metres. It is |
| a platform (4)walls and floor are built of glass (5) that you can see the beautiful rocks of the |
| canyon. Up to 120 people are allowed to stand on it at the same (6) It opened in 2007 and since (7) |
| thousands of people have used it. You have to (8) special covers over your shoes to (9) |
| scratching the glass beneath your feet. Walking onto the Skywalk makes you (10) like a bird |
| floating high up in the air. |
| |

| 1. | A) hugely | B) mainly | C) greatly | D) completely |
|----|------------|-----------|------------|---------------|
| 2. | A) already | B) such | C) more | D) even |
| | | | | |

[&]quot;Путешествие по России и зарубежным странам".

[&]quot;Природа. Проблемы экологии".

[&]quot;Защита окружающей среды".

[&]quot;Стихийные бедствия".

[&]quot;Моя будущая профессия".

[&]quot;Роль иностранного языка в моих планах на будущее".

[&]quot;Современные средства связи".

| 3. | A) from | B) through | C) by | D) for |
|-----|--------------|-------------|-------------|------------|
| 4. | A) who | B) where | C) whose | D) which |
| 5. | A) therefore | B) although | C) so | D) because |
| 6. | A) day | B) period | C) hour | D) time |
| 7. | A) then | B) there | C) that | D) this |
| 8. | A) take | B) wear | C) dress | D) change |
| 9. | A) avoid | B) keep | C) hold | D) let |
| 10. | A) believe | B) wish | C) consider | D) feel |

| Оценка | Показатели оценки |
|--------|-------------------|
| 5 | Допущено 0-2 |
| 4 | Допущено 3-4 |
| 3 | Допущено 5-6 |

Задание №3 (10 минут)

Откройте скобки, поставьте глагол в Past Simple:

- 1.I (to make) a mistake.
- 2.We (to break) the rules.
- 3.Denise (to share) her Birthday photos.
- 4. People (not to like) the stranger.
- 5.I (to say) anything wrong?

6.your aunt (to watch) that movie yesterday?

7. You (not to promise) Danny to help.

8. She (to cut) a sheet of paper.

| Оценка | Показатели оценки |
|--------|---------------------|
| 5 | Допущено 0-2 ошибки |
| 4 | Добущено 2-3 ошибки |
| 3 | Допущено 3-4 ошибки |